## **Town of Beverly Shores**

TOWN COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES – October 12, 2020 Administration Building – 500 S. Broadway

The meeting was called to order at 4:30 p.m. and began with the Pledge of Allegiance. (This meeting was broadcast live via Microsoft Teams and was recorded due to recommended coronavirus "social distancing" guidelines.)

Vice President Loeb ran the meeting.

Roll Call - Council Members: Councilors Geof Benson, John Blackburn, Susan Loeb, Matrona Malik (arrived at 4:33 pm), and Thomas Weber were present. Also, present: Clerk-Treasurer Ellen Hundt, Marshal Ed Clapp, and Town Attorney Connor Nolan.

## Title VI Survey Availability

President Benson announced the availability of the Title VI public involvement survey. This survey is available online via the Town's website.

# **Discussion of Derby Revetment**

Ed Bracken had provided estimate of work. President Benson motioned to do revetment work from Lakeview to Derby. Councilor Malik seconded. There was discussion. Councilor Weber suggested a friendly amendment that work should be approved per Ed Bracken's estimate of 550 feet of work. President Benson accepted the friendly amendment. Councilor Malik seconded. There was a roll call vote Benson = yea. Loeb = yea. Blackburn = yea. Malik = yea. Weber = yea. Unanimously approved.

### **Town Council Comment**

President Benson reported that he had a meeting with the Army Corp of Engineers. Army Corp has stated they believe the but must provide proof.

Town has done work below the high watermark. The Town has not but must provide proof.

#### Adjourn:

Motion to Adjourn by Councilor Weber

Seconded by President Benson.

There was a roll call vote. Benson = yea. Loeb = yea. Blackburn = yea. Malik = yea. Weber = yea. Unanimously approved.

Time: 4:58 p.m.

Town Council President:

Attest:

Eller Hunght

Clerk-Treasurer Ellen Hundt